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March 12, 2020 

Dear Heads of Council and Chairs of District Social Services Administration Boards: 

Ontario’s shortage of market housing, combined with high housing costs, have made it 
too hard for too many Ontarians to rent or buy a home. Earlier today, our government 
introduced, the Protecting Tenants and Strengthening Community Housing Act, which 
supports the government’s plan to make life more affordable for Ontarians.  

The Bill proposes amendments to the Residential Tenancies Act, 2006, Housing 
Services Act, 2011, Building Code Act, 1992 and proposes the Ontario Mortgage and 
Housing Corporation Repeal Act, 2020.  

The proposed amendments to the Residential Tenancies Act, 2006, the Housing 
Services Act, 2011 and Building Code Act, 1992 are part of the following: 

• More Homes, More Choice: Ontario’s Housing Supply Action Plan to make it 
faster and easier to build housing, including rental housing, and to build the right 
types of homes in the right places; 

• Community Housing Renewal Strategy – a multi-year strategy to stabilize and 
grow Ontario’s community housing sector; and 

• Transforming the Delivery of Building Code Services by enabling the creation 
of a future administrative authority that would deliver faster, better and smarter 
services to support the safe construction of buildings, while continuing to protect 
public health and safety.  

The Bill also proposes to dissolve the Ontario Mortgage and Housing Corporation, 
through the Ontario Mortgage and Housing Corporation Repeal Act which would shift 
the financial responsibilities for various legacy housing programs from an agency to the 
ministry. The proposed change would have no impact on programs or the public, as the 
agency’s work is already performed by ministry staff. 

More details on our proposed amendments can be found online here.  As well, a copy of 
the Bill should be available on the Ontario’s Legislature’s website within 24 hours. 
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https://www.ontario.ca/page/more-homes-more-choice-ontarios-housing-supply-action-plan
https://www.ontario.ca/page/more-homes-more-choice-ontarios-housing-supply-action-plan
https://www.ontario.ca/page/community-housing-renewal-strategy
https://www.ontario.ca/page/community-housing-renewal-strategy
https://news.ontario.ca/mma/en/2020/03/ontario-strengthening-protections-for-tenants-and-landlords.html
https://news.ontario.ca/mma/en/2020/03/ontario-strengthening-protections-for-tenants-and-landlords.html
https://www.ola.org/en/node/3771
https://www.ola.org/en/node/3771
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On behalf of our government, I would like to extend our thanks for your support in 
working with the ministry to improve housing affordability and supply in Ontario. We look 
forward to working with all of our municipal partners and are committed to continuing 
discussions with you in the coming months to inform and assist the government in 
delivering housing for all Ontarians that meets their needs and their budget. 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 
Steve Clark 
Minister 

 

 

 

 


